NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

May 17, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: David Osborne, Deborah Hill, Sean Sutton, Christopher Mickle and Bill Grafton.

Conservation Agent: Abigail Hardy

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE:

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the agenda as presented.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

PUBLIC HEARING

711 Main Street / SE52- 968 / Construction of Retail Bldg. with parking                                   NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Tom McNulty, Hingham Lumber / Representative: John Cavanaro, Cavanaro Consulting

Present: John Cavanaro. Mr. Cavanaro said they’d gone before the Planning Board. The Zoning Board of Appeals date to be heard is 6/8/11. 

Abigail Hardy notified Mr. Cavanaro that as of 7/1/11, there would not be a quorum on this project. She explained why. She also offered to John Chessia and Mike Joyce some options; which were to close the hearing and issue and Order of Conditions by the end of June, or for them to withdraw and re-apply a new NOI. It will need to be re-advertised and the abutters have to be re-notified. Mr. Cavanaro said that he’d like to continue the hearing.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue 711 Main Street until 6/7/11.

Second: Bill Grafton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

180 Norwell Avenue / SE52-971 / Addition                                                                                     NOI

Applicant: William Curtin / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Gary Wolcott of Grady Consulting, William and Michelle Curtin.

Mr. Wolcott displayed a plan of the lot and explained the wetland delineation was done by John Zimmer. Part of the project falls within the 50’ no-build zone. They proposed staked haybales and spoke to Abigail Hardy about mitigation, which would be re-growth of native plants.

Abigail Hardy visited the site last week. There is yard debris in the wetland that would need to be removed. A split rail fence following the wetland line was suggested. Mr. Wolcott said that they would do a cost analysis. He asked to have the hearing continued.  
Motion: Bill Grafton moved to have 180 Norwell Avenue continued to the next scheduled meeting.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

Cowings Cove / SE52-815 / Drainage Basin                                                             Cert. of Compliance

Applicant: Eugene Mattie / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Associates

Abigail Hardy distributed the As-Built and the proposed plans. There is also a letter describing changes and some pictures. The basin is in compliance. There were minor differences between the As-Built and the proposed. The changes were reviewed and approved by John Chessia. A sign for a no-salt zone was installed today.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue the Certificate of Compliance to file SE82-815 Cowings Cove.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

150 Prospect Street / SE52-661 / Single-Family Home w/ Septic                            Cert. of Compliance 

Applicant: Diamond Development / Representative: Mark Winchester   

Abigail Hardy said that there was a condition that a planting plan be submitted for approval with monitoring included. 

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue a partial Certificate of Compliance for SE52-661 - 150 Prospect Street for everything except for the wetland mitigation area because that portion of the project has not yet been completed.

Second: Bill Grafton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates

Bill Grafton volunteered for the Open Space Committee.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to appoint Bill Grafton to the Open Space Committee

Second: Deborah Hill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Pathways Committee

Christopher Mickle suggested that Sean Sutton attend the next meeting with him to get a feel for what the committee is all about.

239 Washington Monitoring Report

Abigail Hardy said that this has been given to Jack Sullivan today. She also sent a follow-up email and asked to be told ASAP when these things will be taken care of. She will send follow-up emails periodically. She had told John Chessia that this could be done fairly quickly. She said that the monitoring reports didn’t need to be shown unless there was an issue with compliance.

Wildcat OSRD Conservation Restriction

Abigail Hardy said paperwork is in the folders showing the changes to the Conservation Restriction

. 

Motion:  Deborah Hill moved that the Commission sign the proposed Wildcat Conservation Restriction.

Second:   Sean Sutton 



In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

Year-End Purchases

Abigail Hardy stated that there is now $3,863 left out of the $7,800 budget. The ongoing expenses would be billing for the rest of the fiscal year from Deb Kruk, Wes Osborne bills and Abigail Hardy mileage expenses. She would also like to purchase a hand held GPS unit. David Osborne suggested submitting some data on what is available with these units as soon as possible. 

Sub-committee Appointments

Jacobs Farm – Sean Sutton said that he spoke with Brian Flynn, the Board of Health Agent, about the leaching field. He also marked and staked out the digging for the electric line. Abigail Hardy spoke with David DeGhetto about the cost of the electric line. She has to follow up with him. Bill Grafton suggested something in writing to state whether or not it is safe to do any kind of farming over the electrical line. David Osborne suggested having Abigail Hardy send a note to Mr. DeGhetto saying that we do not think we should incur the cost of locating the electrical line and the depth thereof, and that we believe it to be a service of the house. 

We should also add that we didn’t know anything about it. It is not in any of our files. Abigail Hardy suggested that the letter should be to both the Historical Society and Norwell Farms.

David Osborne polled the members to see if they were in favor or Abigail Hardy sending the letter.

Deborah Hill – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Christopher Mickle – Aye, Sean Sutton – Aye and David Osborne – Aye. 

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Highway Barn

Abigail Hardy said that the two articles to fund the removal of the fill and the installation of the fence were not approved at Town Meeting. We have received a letter from Mr. Mauch today requesting the Commission issue an Enforcement Order. 

She would like, in the interest of collaboration, that a meeting be held with the different parties to discuss the plan. She would include the Selectmen, Paul Folsham, Jim Boudrou and the Advisory Board. This would be held during a scheduled meeting.   Abigail Hardy then read a draft of the letter that would be sent and suggested this be the opening discussion at the next scheduled meeting.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved that we prepare an Enforcement Order to be issued for this project and we schedule a meeting with the parties at hand to discuss the matter and look for alternative solutions to reach a resolution in the most expedient manner that meets the goals of the town.

Second:  Sean Sutton.

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS
1. Bill(s) – Wesley Osborne - $140.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to pay the bills.

Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes: April 20, 2010, May 4, 2010

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to accept the minutes from the 4/20/10 meeting with Bill Grafton and      Abigail Hardy edits.

Second: Sean Sutton                In Favor: Deborah Hill, Christopher Mickle, Sean Sutton, David Osborne             Abstained: Bill Grafton

Motion:  Bill Grafton moved to accept the minutes from 5/4/10 with edits.


Second:  Sean Sutton
           In Favor: Deborah Hill, Christopher Mickle, Sean Sutton, David Osborne

Abstained: Bill Grafton 

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on June 7, 2011.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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